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Important 
Dates! 

February  

3  Teen Council Meeting 

5  Horse Advisory Meeting 

12  Lincolnôs Birthdayï Office Closed      

15  NJ 4-H Horse Bowl and Equine Art Show 

17  Presidentôs Dayï Office Closed 

20 Public Presentations Workshop, see page 8 

Feb. 28-March 2        South Jersey Teen Conference Weekend 

March 

3  Teen Council Meeting 

5  Horse Advisory Meeting 

19  County Public Presentations, see pages 8-9 

21  Avian Bowl and Small Animal Symposium, see page 13 

24 Mandatory Horse Meeting 

26  County Public Presentations 

28 County Public Presentations 

April 

1 Horse Registrations due in 4-H office 

2  Horse Advisory Meeting 

7  Teen Council Meeting 

12 Horse Advisory Benefit Show 

13  Dressage Qualifying Horse Show and Licensed Dressage Show 

16 English/Western Qualifying Horse Show 

18  Good Fridayï Office Closed 

18 Submission deadline for next issue of Headlines Newsletter 

26 Rutgers Day and NJ 4-H Dog Show, see page 13 

May 1:  Livestock registrations due in the 4-H Office 

Save the Dates: Farm Fair is now 6 days! 

Tuesday, July 15 through Sunday, July 20, 2014 
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Letter from the Agent 

Headlines is published five times a year: January, April, 
June, August and October.  

Club reports, digital pictures, news and announcements may 
be submitted to Kelley Sennstrom 

By e-mail:     KSennstrom@co.burlington.nj.us  
By standard mail: Rutgers Cooperative Extension 
  4-H Youth Development 
  PO Box 6000 
  Mount Holly, NJ 08060 
 
In person:  4-H Office, 2 Academy Drive,  
  Westampton, NJ 08060 
 

Please send submissions before April 18, 2014. 

Dear 4-H Members, Volunteers, and Parents, 

 While the wintery weather has been challeng-
ing, it has not dampened the spirits of the 4-H com-
munity.  Many families came to enjoy a day of fun 
òBack to Basicsó workshops, Saturday, January 25th.  
Everything from basket weaving to pickle making was 
a big hit with the audience. A special Thank You! to 
the fantastic presenters: 

Wendy Byarð Hand Spinning with Wool, Basket 
Weaving, and Screen Printing Workshops 

Kathy Dinkler, Miriam Newell, and Alyssa Dinkler
- Sewing Workshop 

Stacey Dorofachukð Screen Printing Workshop 
Peggy Jeromeð Apple Dumpling Demonstration 
Kyle Quinlan and Zachary Steinhauserð Knot Ty-

ing Workshop 
Christy Silversð Apple Peel Jelly Workshop 
Natalie Winchð Lacto Fermentation Demonstra-

tion 
Club exhibits: Garden Tractor club and Rescue 

Riders club 
This is a good time of year to initiate community ser-
vice projects.  It is an opportunity to practice 
ògenerosityó, one of the 4-H essential elements. Some 
clubs have already initiated wonderful ideas for help-
ing others and practicing leadership at the same time.  
Let us know at the 4-H office what you are interested 
in doing or may already have done. I would like to cre-
ate public awareness of the many contributions of 4-H 
clubs. 

Have a safe, warm, and healthy 2014 winter season! 

   Yours truly, 

 

Gloria Kraft 

 County 4-H Agent 
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MISSION STATEMENT 

The Rutgers Cooperative Extension 4-H Youth Development Pro-
gram uses a learn by doing approach to enable youth to develop the 
knowledge, attitudes, and skills they need to become competent, 
caring, and contributing citizens of the world.   

The mission is accomplished by using the knowledge and the re-
sources of the land grant university system, along with the involve-
ment of caring adults.  

 

Rutgers New Jersey Agricultural Experiment Station 
Cooperative Extension educational programs are of-
fered to all without regard to race, religion, color, na-
tional origin, ancestry, age, sex, sexual orientation, 
gender identity and expression, disability, atypical 
hereditary cellular or blood trait, marital status, civil 
union status, domestic partnership status, military 
service, veteran status, and any other category pro-
tected by law. Rutgers Cooperative Extension en-
courages individuals with disabilities to participate in 
its programs and activities. If you need special ac-
commodations, have questions about physical ac-
cess, or require alternate means for program infor-
mation, please contact your local Extension Office. 
Contact the State Extension Director's Office if you 
have concerns related to discrimination, (848) 932-
3584. 
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Club News  
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Hello to all 4 -H members!  This report is an 

update on the events in our club.  We held 
officer nominations/elections in November 

and December.  We welcome our new slate of 

officers, they are:  

President ï Kerri McBride    

Vice -President ï Lauren Guest  

Secretary ï Ashlynn Sharkus    

Treasurer ï Emma Pestritto  

Recorder ï Bella DeGaetano    

Historian ï Gracia Distefano  

Health Officer ï has been designated ï to be 

accepted  

We thank our outgoing officers for a great 
job.  Both elected and outgoing officers will 

be joining forces to prepare for the Public 

Presentation Workshop that will be held at 
the 4 -H office at 7pm on February 20 th .  

Please plan on attending ï you will see sam-
ples of each type of presentation and can 
have any questions answered about this very 

important 4 -H event.  

Our officers met and planned events for this 
year, we will be voting on a community ser-

vice project in the next few weeks.  We have 
just started practice up after our break and 

are working on a new dance.  

Thanks for reading about us!  

Submitted by Loretta Marshall,  

Cloggers Club Leader  

 

Though our 4 -H Art Club is usually loud and messy during the hour we meet, this yearôs pro-

jects have been interesting and fun!  So far, we created paper mache jars and painted them 
rainbow colors, drew our self -portraits, painted ñrealisticò art, and practiced our drawing skills.  

My favorite project this year has been drawing my self -portrait.  I really enjoyed that because I 
got to not only create my own, but see what everyone else did.  It was fun to see how I and  
everyone else draw and paint our face as the way we 

think we look. Mine turned out to be mostly brown, by 
the time I finished painting it.  Other self -portraits   

actually looked like the person who drew it. We have a 
great 4 -H group and have had so much fun creating 

this year.  

       Emily MacMichael , 

     member of Act Artistic 4 -H club  

Cloggers Club  

Act Artistic Club  

Club members 
work on their self -

portraits during a 

club meeting.  

Photos submitted 

by Wendy Byar, 
Act Artistic Club 

Leader  
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On a cold, but sunny November day, the 4 

Hands óRound club went to Strawberry Hill Or-
chard and met Jeff, an employee from Farm-

ers Against Hunger. Jeff told us what Farmers 
Against Hunger does and how to pick the ap-

ples we would be gathering for them.  

Our 4 -H team started gleaning the still perfect 
apples on the ground and the leftover apples 
on the trees. Jeff drove his truck around and 

collected what we picked. We picked for an 

hour and a half, then came back together.  

We had picked 2,100 pounds in an hour and a 

half with 16 people! Some of these apples 

would be delivered to a food bank in Borden-

town for kidsô lunches. The rest would be in-

cluded in Thanksgiving baskets.  

One of the projects our club is undertaking is 

studying grains of the world. At the end of our 
next meeting, in celebration of picking that 

many apples we made and ate apple fritters.  

 Submitted by Rebecca Edwards -Ronning  

 

Pictured below, left to right: Club members 

posing after the picking was completed and 

bins full of gleaned apples.  

4 Hands óRound Club 

1ȡ 7ÈÁÔ ÉÓ ÇÌÅÁÎÉÎÇȩ 
!ȡ 'ÌÅÁÎÉÎÇ ÉÓ ÔÈÅ ÁÃÔ ÏÆ ÃÏÌÌÅÃÔÉÎÇ 
ÓÕÒÐÌÕÓ ÃÒÏÐÓ ÆÒÏÍ ÆÁÒÍ ПÉÅÌÄÓ   
ÁÆÔÅÒ ÔÈÅ ÃÏÍÍÅÒÃÉÁÌ ÈÁÒÖÅÓÔÉÎÇ 
ÐÒÏÃÅÓÓȢ  
3ÏÕÒÃÅȡ ÈÔÔÐȡȾȾ
×××ȢÎÊÁÇÓÏÃÉÅÔÙȢÏÒÇȾÇÌÅÁÎÉÎÇ-
ÆÁÑȢÈÔÍÌ 

Winning Waggers Members Receive 
County Awards  

 

Tori Robbins -  2nd Year Pin  
Sophia Rogers -  2nd Year Pin and Personal 

Growth & Development Award  
Abigail Van Meter -  2nd Year Pin and  Dog Care 
Award  

Alex Van Meter -  Burlington County 4 -H Dog Pro-
ject Award and 6 year pin  

 
Photo submitted by Shannon Van Meter,  

Club Co -Leader  
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Please welcome Mindi , a female German 

Shepherd, Krissy , a female Black Labrador 
and Brie , a female Yellow Labrador, as our 

new additions to our club.  Isis and Lydia 
have gone back to the Seeing Eye for 
ñcollegeò.  The Club will also be receiving a 

new puppy after the Headlines publication 
date.  They are receiving puppy ñUò.  Can you 

guess her name?  We donôt know our puppyôs 

name until they are delivered.  Any guesses?  

October  ïClub members attended 

ñWoofstockò in Worcester, PA.  This is an   
opportunity for all Seeing Eye puppies to see 
their siblings and to learn other tasks that 

they will encounter when they are truly See-
ing Eye Dogs.  The Club also presented at 

Batsto Village, which was a beautiful day and 
provided our pups with great exposure.  The 

Club also went to Russo Farm.  We also had 
our Halloween party with the pups dressed in 
costume.  We played games and our VERY 

competitive musical chairs with the pups with 
ñNikkiò winning the musical chairs.  A fun 

time was had by all.  

November ï The Club went to Smithville  
Mansion in Eastampton -  Was it cold and 

windy!  This was great exposure for the pups 
as it was full of smells and terrain that they 

are usually not exposed to.  

December  ï Club members had their pups 
photographed at Barneyôs Kennels with    

Santa. We also had our Holiday Party with the 

pups picking their own present. We played 
games with the pups and had snacks.  Our 

Christmas party was a big success with    

everyone having a good time.  

January  ï The Club went bowling.  Humans 

and puppies.  The Club presented at Marlton 
Montessori School; we presented to 3 -4 year 
olds and talk about well behaved! The Club 

presented Camden County Nurses Association 

to help assist the Pennies for Puppies project 
to give them an idea of what exactly the   
program is about. The Club is also presenting 

to the Moorestown Lions Club and Helen Fort 
Middle School at the end of the month. We 

will let you know how this goes.  

Submitted by Linda Berk,  

Caring Canines Club Leader  

Since our last Robotics club report, we have 

finished our SeaPerch robot. At our last meet-
ing we had a SeaPerch representative come in 

and explain the new challenge and contest 
rules. In addition to the obstacle course, the 
new challenge requires the SeaPerch to open 

a lock so that it can pick up weights and put 
them on a mat. You have 10 minutes to com-

plete this challenge. Also, the new presenta-
tion rules require us to memorize all parts of 

the presentation because the judges random-

ly pick someone from the team to answer a 

question.  

We are all set now to start practicing. The re-

gional competition is scheduled for April 26 at 
Rowan University. If we win, the national 

competition is in May at The University Of 

Mississippi.  

Submitted by Bill Herring , Reporter  

4-H Robotics Club  

Caring Canines Club  


